
6 AZ RiderBobbi Hartman Passed Away

  	 She received the Silver Spoke Award 
for lifetime achievement from Richard 
Lester’s firm, Aid to Injured Motorcy-
clists (AIM) during a National Coalition 
of Motorcycle Clubs meeting (NCOM).  

I remember that she was 
very proud of that.  
	 The last few years, 
I’d see her at the AZ State 
Capital or M.R.F.’s Meet-
ing of the Minds, towing 
her oxygen tank and tak-
ing it slow, but still going!  
	 She gave her all and 
we appreciate her dedica-
tion to our purpose.
	 Rest in peace Bobbi.  

THANK YOU FOR 
YOUR SERVICE!  

Pictured here from 
2015 NCOM:
Billy Larson, Kat Grover, 
Sky Pilot, Nyx, Bobbi 

Hartman, Steve “Muskrat” Musgrave, 
Richard Lester, Joey Lester, Cindy 
Gates, Mary K. Donnay, Cheri Dubrow, 
and Johnny Dreyfus.

By Mary K. Donnay
	 I received notice that 
Bobbi Hartman passed 
away on December 1st, 
2021.  I have not been 
notified of the circum-
stances or if there will 
be a funeral or memorial.  
I’ll let you know if that is 
announced.
	 Bobbi was a Lifetime 
member of A.B.A.T.E. 
of Arizona, Inc., Yavapai 
Chapter and our Autho-
rized Lobbyist for a num-
ber of years.  Then she 
was one of MMA’s lob-
byists.  She lobbied for 
motorcycle rights most of 
her life, and was instru-
mental in getting the Motorcycle Aware-
ness Program (MAP) structured and 
taught it in countless Driver’s Education 
high school classes throughout Arizona, 
undoubtedly saving motorcyclists lives.
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